Dear Representative:

Why are the state’s representatives so eager to take the regulation of captive deer and captive deer facilities away from the Missouri Department of Conservation and turn it over to the Missouri Department of Agriculture?

MDC wants to stay in charge of these wild animals, and MDA has stated it does not want to take control of these wild animals. The Missouri Department of Conservation has a wonderful staff of trained wildlife professionals and wildlife veterinarians.  The Missouri Department of Agriculture has none.
The MDC has the funding and enough staff to do a great job of regulating these facilities, any and all of which might be harboring deer that one day could develop CWD and threaten our wild deer.  The Ag Dept. doesn’t have the resources that the DOC does, and they even testified that they didn’t want the increased responsibilities.

The worst of the worst, though, is this:  The Department of Conservation has on its payroll almost 200 law enforcement officers.

And the Conservation Department – NOT the Ag Dept. – has the power to arrest those who are breaking the law.

This is very important when the laws that  may be broken in the future could directly result in infecting wild deer with deadly diseases like CWD that could one day not only reduce the herd substantially, but render many – if not most – of the animals unfit to eat and so sick that many Missourians will no longer even want to go hunting.

Please vote to uphold Governor Nixon’s veto of HB1326.

I appreciate anything you might be able to do to keep captive deer under the authority of the Conservation Department.

Sincerely, 

Concerned Citizen 
